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· Both the KSU pilot flour and feed mills were heat-treated during August 4-6.  The flour mill was heated with Aggreko (electric) heaters and the feed mill with TempAir (gas) heaters.  

· A total of 67 people attended the workshop.

· Breakdown of workshop participants by profession is given below.

	Profession
	Number of participants

	Food & feed industry representatives
	17

	Pest control service company representatives
	12

	Heat treatment company representatives
	10

	USDA/CSIRO/FBRCAF representatives [academia]
	9

	KSU faculty/staff
	8

	Graduate students @ KSU
	4

	AOM/AIB representatives
	3

	Pesticide company representatives
	2

	Private consultant
	1

	OSHA representative
	1

	Total
	67


· The workshop program and presentations, digital images of heating equipment and participants, and temperature data are available on a CD-ROM.  Any one interested in the CD-ROM should contact Bh. Subramanyam (bhs@wheat.ksu.edu or 785-532-4092 (TEL)).  Results from experiments conducted during the June 25-27 heatup of the flour mill were presented at the workshop and are on the CD-ROM.

· Workshop evaluations were received from 24 participants (response rate, 35.8%).  Informal comments from participants and comments received through evaluations were positive and complimentary.  Many wanted these workshops held on a regular basis.  Future workshops should be geared towards end users in the industry as pointed out in one of the evaluations.  If there is sufficient industry interest, these workshops can be held on a regular basis.  However, the KSU’s Continuing Education unit will organize and host the workshops and charge a registration fee.  Many participants (in their evaluations) indicated that they would be willing to pay $100-200 per workshop.  The next workshop will be held following input from the Food Protection Committee members.  

· The results (temperature profiles, insect counts, costs) will be presented by Bh. Subramanyam and Alan Dowdy at the Annual Association of Operative Millers (AOM) Conference next year.

· A few issues that should be considered at the next workshop include the following:

· Costs involved in all aspects of heat treatment (energy consumption, personnel time—from the start to the end.)

· Estimating heater requirements based on the amount of equipment in the facility (input on this topic at the workshop was minimal).

· Estimating insects before and after a heat treatment, especially those difficult to trap (insects inside equipment).  

· Elucidating the role of relative humidity in insect survival during a heat treatment.

· Integrating chemical or non-chemical methods with heat to minimize reinfestation. 
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